Enquiries: Our Ref: Svetlana Ostrovsky SO/RDS/00193-02



23 April 2019

Town of Claremont Important Information Inside Road Redevelopment – Davies Road (Between Lapsley Road and Alfred Road)

Dear Resident,

Road Redevelopment Project 2018-19 – Davies Road (between Lapsley Road and Alfred Road)

We are pleased to advise that the Road Redevelopment Project for Davies Road between Lapsley Road and Alfred Road is scheduled to commence on Monday 6 May 2019. We hope to have works completed before Friday 14 June 2019, weather and contractor availability permitting.

The proposed sequence of works is:

- Week 1 2 from Monday 6 May until and including Friday 17 May.

  Remove the existing kerb, remove existing median island, install drainage
  - pits, install retaining walls where applicable.
- Week 3-4 from Monday 20 May until and including Friday 31 May.

  Remove existing road surface, install new kerbs and median islands, install new asphalt road surface, backfill behind kerbs, plant new street trees.
- Week 5-6 General clean up and reinstatement.

Works are expected to occur during normal working hours [between 07:00am and 05:00pm] on weekdays. Some Saturday work may occur to complete the project on time.

Some crossovers may need to be modified by the Town's contractor to better match any new road or kerb levels. When this occurs, please do not move the cones as concrete may be curing or asphalt cooling. During this time, alternate arrangements may need to be made when accessing your property. Removing or ignoring cones can lead to confusion, damage to vehicles or road surface and delays in the project.

During construction, access to Davies Road will be limited during the day, with detours and traffic management guiding vehicles around the site, for the safety of the workers and the public. Traffic management staff will be on site to assist access to properties - please do not hesitate to ask any questions during these times.

While it is inevitable that works of this nature will cause some inconvenience, every effort will be made to ensure that this is kept to a minimum. An information sheet has been included with this letter, which we hope will answer some questions you may have about the project.

If you have any other questions regarding this project, or would like further information, please contact the Town's Supervisor of Works, Svetlana Ostrovsky, on 9285 4300.

Yours sincerely

**Nicholas King** 

Manager Engineering Services